acknowledgements and thanks

A review of our project log has revealed a remarkable treasure. On page
after page we found the names of friends, relatives, professors, students,
alumni, staff, old and new acquaintances — every one with a helpful piece
of advice scrawled under their phone number, a critical lead to informa-
tion, an offer of aid. It is perfectly clear that this volume, The Lesson of
Rome, and the two extraordinary exhibitions that spawned it, would not
have been possible without generous contributions from an army of
friends of the University of Waterloo School of Architecture. Sincere
thanks to all of you for your energy and initiative, patience and support
- and particularly to Helene La Fortune, Nicoletta Barbarito and Carolina
Vaccaro, who helped make the Architettura Arte Moderna (AAM) exhibition
and conference such a success. To the alumni who took the trouble to
send work for the show, your efforts are genuinely appreciated. We deeply
regret that we could not display all of the work that was submitted.



Thanks also to those who acted on behalf of the School of Architecture
to expedite and advise: Mike EImitt, Donald McKay, Beatrice Bruscoli,
Ryszard Sliwka, Paul Blackmore and Paul Westbrook from the faculty at
the School of Architecture; Bob McNair and John Debrone from the sup-
port staff; Joanne Holzinger and Dolly Coelho from the Dean’s Office;
Sharon Collins and Cyndi Harley from Graphics; Denis Huber, Associate
Provost; and Lisa Huard from Purchasing; and particularly Ena Wrighton,
Faye Shultz and Shelley Vossen from the School of Architecture front office,
who did their best to smooth the bureaucratic wrinkles as necessary.

Thanks also to the trades and professions, some of whom went above
their professional calling and into the realm of teachers: Lory Drusian
from the ROM, Mark Paul and John Steinmann from Feature Factory, Les
Smith from C] Printing, and particularly Franca Bellisario at Brookfield
Developments, whose enthusiasm and openness throughout the project



was an invaluable asset. Thanks also to those individuals who represent-
ed their organizations so remarkably: Carlo Coen at the Istituto Italiano di
Cultura; Francesco Cellini, Dean of the Facolta di Architettura, Roma Tre;
and especially Francesco Moschini, Director and Curator of the
Architettura Arte Moderna Gallery (AAM), without whose efforts the
entire Italian component of the show would not have been possible.

We would also like to thank our early sponsors, without whose generosity
none of this could have even begun: the Fondazione Cariplo, the
Ministero Affari Esteri, the Canadian Embassy in Rome (special thanks to
Jeremy Kinsman), the Comune di Roma — Assessorato Politiche Culturali,
the American Academy in Rome, and Arriscraft International.

Special thanks are due to Kevin Sugden for his astute and timely printing
and production advice; to Philip Beesley for his astonishing energy and



commitment to all aspects of the effort; to Neil Barman for keeping us
from destroying the computers; to Doug McMullen for his boundless enthu-
siasm and generosity; to Brian McLaren for his help in organizing and
editing the AAM show; and to Beth Kapusta, whose sanity, wisdom and
precision helped keep the rudder on the ship.

Finally, we would like to thank Lorenzo Pignatti, Director of the UWSA
Rome Program. Without his enthusiasm, advice and leadership, the
Toronto showing of “The Lesson of Rome” could not have become a reality.



